                                                                            1st grade News!!
Snacks….

A special snack time will be offered mid-morning.  Please send a small, HEALTHY snack in a sealed or disposable container that your child can manage.  Suggestions might include a sliced apple or peeled orange, fruit leather, cheese and crackers, nuts, raisins, or raw vegetables.  Please do not send dessert-type foods.  Thanks for your cooperation.  A box of Saltine Crackers to share with students who forget snacks would be welcome, though not mandatory.
Star of the Week…

At some point during the school year, your child will be the “Star of the Week.”  All of the information you need will be sent home ahead of time so you will have time to work on this project with your child.  During that week if you would like to visit our room and share your profession, a talent, or volunteer in a special way, we welcome you.
Birthday Celebrations…

Please do not pass out birthday invitations at school, unless they are for the whole class.  This will prevent any hurt feelings.  Thank you for your help in this matter.  If you wish to send birthday treats for the whole class that would be fine.  I will celebrate summer birthdays on their “half birthday.”  I will send home a reminder note.
First Grade Rules…

        The basic rules for my first grade classroom are as follows:  BE SAFE. BE KIND. BE SURE TO MIND.   
Disruptive behavior will be documented and if it continues, you will be notified by note or by phone.  If there is a severe behavior problem, the administrator will be consulted and a meeting among the parents, administrator, and teacher will follow to help develop a plan to meet your child’s needs.     

             Appropriate behavior will be recognized and rewarded.  Students have a special sticker book in which they keep all their stickers or may trade with friends on Friday.  
I continually use positive reinforcement and recognize positive behavior.  Students are also given “BRAVOS” which can be used at the school store.

Special Classes…

P.E. classes are on Tuesday and Thursday.  Please have your child wear tennis shoes on those days.  Music classes are Tuesday and Thursday.  Library skills and checkout will be on Fridays.
                Book Orders…

About once a month, a book order will be sent home.  You are never obligated to order from these.  I will send the first one home in September or early October.  I order our books from the Scholastic Book Club; this is a nice opportunity to purchase good books at a low cost.  
A Good Start…

These beginning days of school are exciting for your child.  Much of what will be happening in these early weeks will be review and getting accustomed to the new rules, routines and me, I want them to feel very successful.  Thank you for sending your first grader clean, fed, and rested so that I can do my part during the school day. 
              Please feel comfortable about calling if you have any questions or concerns.  You may call and leave a message during the day and I will return your call as soon as possible.  Volunteers are welcome.  I will develop a schedule and begin the first of October.  Thanks so much!  

If your child will be gone at any time, please notify the office.
Kessler School 324-1700

Mrs. Gates,     
1G classroom    324-1684 
